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TO: Public Schools District Supervisors
Elem./Sec. School Heads
Elem./Sec. SPED Teachers
With organized SPED Classes
This Division

1. The field is hereby informed on the Seminar entitied TEAMWORK that will be held
on September 28, 2019, Saturday, 10:00 AM-5:00PM at PSC Clubhouse, Phase
2, Villa Ernesto Subd, Gusa, Cagayan de Oro City. The seminar is initiated by
Autism Society of the Philippines-CDO Chapter. This is a collaborative
participation of professionals and parents to work together towards common vision.

2. Attached herewith is the invitation from ASP (Autism Society of the Philippines)-
CDO Chapter for the details of the activity.

3. For information and guidance.

JONATHAN S. [

LA PENA, PhD.,, CESOV
Schools Divisi

Superintendent T

Enclosure: as stated

Reference: as stated
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September 3, 2019 : Wy ‘ 'LK

Jonathan S. dela Pefia
Schools Division Superintendent
CESOV

Thru:  Shirley Merida, Ph.D
SPED Division Coordinator

Dear Ms. Merida,

We would like to invite the teachers/SpEd teachers in your Division to attend a seminar entitled
“Teamwork”, by ASP (Autism Society of the Philippines) CDO Chapter that will be held on September 28,
20189, Saturday, 10:00AM-5:00PM, at PSC Clubhouse, Phase 2, Villa Ernesto Subd., Gusa, Cagayan de
Oro City. The registration fee is Php100 only for early registration until Sep. 21, 2019, and Php150 for
on-site, inclusive of lunch and certificate.

This seminar will involve teachers and parents who have and handle children with special needs. It aims
to strengthen and empower the participants by providing input from a SpEd Teacher, an Occupational
Therapist, a Speech Pathologist, and a Reading Specialist. It will provide a venue for parents to
understand the role of these professions in their child’s life, and for both parents and teachers to know
further that they all can be part of the team who will create strategies and find solutions for support for
their child/children; thus the title “Teamwork”. In this seminar, we will also be giving appreciation to the
teachers/SpEd teachers for their dedication in educating exceptional children.

The talking points of this seminar will be the following:

1. Importance of collaboration between parents and teachers of children with Autism and working
effectively with parents by Ms. Angie Abellanosa, a SpEd teacher and Autism advocate

2. Multi-sensory approach in teaching, reading, spelling and writing by Ms. Lorraine Alegrado, a math
and reading specialist

3. Facilitating play, social participation, and independence of activities in daily living by Ms. Meggie
Espina, an occupational therapist

4. Communication and language facilitation by Ms. Kassandra Macario, a speech pathologist

We hope for and would highly appreciate your favorable response regarding this request. We would
also request you to confirm attendance to this seminar on or before September 21, 2019 through yours
truly, ASP-CDO Secretary Virginia Dorado at 0905 520 0451 or through the ASP-CDO President Marilyn
Rubio at 0975 521 6079.

Thank you for your consideration and for being part of this undertaking.
May God bless you!

Respectfully yours,

Wa
P-CDO Secretary PS. Sketch of venue is at the back.
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